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Re: Phillips 66 pipeline near your property
Dear Neighbor,

You recently received a letter indicating Phillips 66 Pipeline LLC (Phillips 66) operates a pipeline on or near your
property in Denver County, CO that may be shallow. That county was listed incorrectly and the correct county is
Arapahoe County, CO where we operate a pipeline that may be a shallow pipe. This letter is intended to inform you
of the shallow pipeline depth and provide you with special instructions for working near it that will protect you and your
property.

Why is the pipeline shallow?
Our company always meets or exceeds federal requirements for pipeline installation; however, natural processes like
erosion may have changed the ground above or around the pipeline segment near you, reducing its depth of cover.

What does this mean?
The pipeline on or near your property has been identified as being shallow enough that it could be damaged by minor
digging projects, normal farming or ranching activities or the weight of heavy machinery. Because of this, you should

always call 811 before digging near the pipeline or crossing the pipeline right-of-way, even if you are not required to do
so by state law.

How does Phillips 66 address shallow pipelines?

Phillips 66 strategically monitors and manages its pipelines with known points of shallow ground cover. Our plans
for shallow pipe may include long-term active monitoring or remediation by lowering the line or adding soil atop the
pipeline. We will contact you if we need access to the property to inspect, modify or lower the pipeline.

What should I do to stay safe near a shallow pipeline?

Always call 811, the federally mandated “Call Before You Dig” phone number, at least two - three days before digging or

disturbing the ground at any depth. Once you've called 811, trained locating technicians will mark underground facilities
at your work site with colored flags, stakes or paint so you can work safely near them. Whether or not your state
requires you to call 8141, it is a free service and in your best interest to do so prior to beginning any of these tasks.

The weight of equipment, machinery and vehicles poses a particular threat to shallow pipelines. If you plan to cross the
Phillips 66 pipeline near you with any of these, please call 811 first. Our representatives will work with you to establish a
safe crossing. If you notice the Phillips 66 pipeline near you has become exposed or if you suspect a Phillips 66 pipeline
emergency, please call our emergency phone number at 1-877-267-2290.

Where can I find the pipeline and more information?

To find the approximate location of the Phillips 66 pipeline(s) on or near your property, please visit phillips66pipeline.
com/maps. For general questions, please call our hoh-emergency phone number at 1-800-231-2566. To learn more
about our company and pipeline safety, please visit phillips66pipeline.com.
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